
MINUTES 
PROFESSIONAL EDUCATION COUNCIL 

 Wednesday, June 12, 2013 – 2:00 pm 
GRH 3073 

 
Voting Members Present:  Janet Applin, Co- Chair, Retta Poe (for Sam Evans), Lauren Bland, Fred 
Carter, Kathy Croxall, Sylvia Dietrich, Cindy Houston, Gail Kirby, Janet Tassell (for Lisa Murley), Carl 
Myers, Alex Poole, Jill Sauerheber, Pam Petty (for Tadayuki Suzuki), Robyn Swanson, Rico Tyler, Stacy 
Wade 
 
Advisory Members Present:  Ellen Gott, Jackie Pope-Tarrence 
Members Absent:  Brent Askins, Miwon Choe, Gary Houchens, Thomas Kingery, Nathan Love, Lauren 
Martin, Kerrie McDaniel, Vivian Moody, Tony Norman,  Les Pesterfield, Adam Spinks, Tamara 
Vandyken,  Rui Zhang 
Guest:  Michael McDonald 
 
The minutes from the May 8, 2013 meeting were approved as they appear on the web.  
 
New Business 
 
Office of Teacher Services - CEBS 
 
▪ Candidates Completing Requirements for Admission to the Professional Education Unit May 8, 2013 to    
  June 12, 2013 
  Fred Carter presented and moved approval/seconded by Rico Tyler.  The motion passed.  
     
▪ Student Teacher Candidates List for Fall 2013 
  Fred Carter presented and moved approval/seconded by Kathy Croxall.  The motion passed. 
 
▪Admission and Retention Committee Recommendation (report of results) 
Janet Applin presented the overview of this student’s request to appeal her denial of admission to the 
professional education unit.  Jill Sauerheber explained some of the details of this meeting and reported 
that after hearing both sides of the issue, it was recommended that this student be approved by the 
committee for admission to the professional education unit.  There was a Swanson/Kirby motion to accept 
this recommendation.  The motion passed. 
 
College of Education and Behavioral Sciences - School of Teacher Education 
 
It was agreed to address the following two proposals together:   
▪Revise a Program – 0458, Middle Grades Education for Initial Certification 
▪Revise a Program – 0495, Master of Arts in Teaching:  Secondary Education for Initial Certification 
There was a Carter/Tassell motion to approve/second.  Michael McDonald presented these proposals.  
After some discussion and a few edits were mentioned and noted, the motion passed. 
  
Other Business   
  
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2:30 pm. 
 
 
       Susan Krisher, Committee Secretary 


